# Library AP Update, December 2019

To promote communication among library APs, L-CAP sends out monthly updates with the latest L-CAP activities and other relevant information. If you would like something added to an L-CAP Update, please email us at <a href="mailto:lcap@library.illinois.edu">lcap@library.illinois.edu</a>.

## **Announcements**

## L-CAP Quarterly Meeting with Dean Wilkin, Wednesday December 11

As your representatives, we encourage you to submit your questions and comments to L-CAP (<a href="lcap@library.illinois.edu">lcap@library.illinois.edu</a>). If you prefer to remain anonymous, you can use this <a href="mailto:anonymous web form">anonymous web form</a> (no login required) -- or send printed questions to John Laskowski's office mailbox in the basement of the Main Library.

#### **Library Academic Professional Promotions**

The formal call for AP promotion self-nominations will be sent to LibNews in early January, and promotion applications will be due March 2. APs interested in seeking promotion are encouraged to begin preparing by reviewing the info available on the <u>AP Promotional Process page</u>, discussing plans with their supervisor, and attending one of the open office hours sessions being offered by the AP Peer Review Promotion Advisory Committee and the BHRSC:

Monday, December 9 at 10AM-11AM in Room 308

Tuesday, January 7 at 11AM-12PM in Room 308

Tuesday, January 21 at 3PM-4PM in Room 308

Tuesday, February 4 at 3PM-4PM in Room 308

#### **Resources for Academic Professionals**

Bookmark the <u>Resources for Academic Professionals</u> page for quick access to info related to Academic Professional performance evaluation and promotion, scholarship and travel funding, campus representation, and more.

## **AP Lunch Date December 19**

Bring or buy your lunch and join Library APs to chat (not necessarily about work) in the Illini Union basement food court on Thursday, December 19 at noon. We hope to see you there. Add it to your calendar.

#### **Comings and Goings**

Kathie Veach, formerly of the Business and Human Resources Service Center is now the Manager for Research Administration in Sponsored Programs. Join us in wishing Kathie the best in her new position.

## L-CAP Committee Updates

Jen-Chien Yu was appointed by L-CAP as AP representative to the <u>Faculty Meeting Agenda</u> <u>Committee</u>.

The next L-CAP Monthly meeting is scheduled for Wednesday December 18. Meeting minutes, newsletters, and other resources are available on the <u>L-CAP webpage</u>.

# Questions, comments, concerns? Please let us know!

You can use our <u>online form</u> (no login required, anonymous submissions are fine) to send suggestions for L-CAP or comments/questions about the Library which we will convey to the appropriate party. You can also email the committee <a href="mailto:lcap@library.illinois.edu">lcap@library.illinois.edu</a> or contact any L-CAP member.

### **L-CAP Membership**

Tricia Lampron, Chair lampron2@illinois.edu
Will Schlaack, ex officio (District 9 CAP representative) schlaac2@illinois.edu
DoMonique Arnold darnold2@illinois.edu
Susan Braxton braxton@illinois.edu
George Gottschalk gotts@illinois.edu
Jake MacGregor jdmac@illinois.edu
John Laskowski jdlasko@illinois.edu
Angela Waarala waarala@illinois.edu